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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

I know many of you are wondering about MSFC’s plans for the “flexible work schedule” for the fall.  My current understanding is that MCDC is on the list of buildings that will remain open on those alternating “off” Fridays.  There will be no changes to MCDC’s current operating hours.

Regards,

Brian Mulac

MCDC Board President

From the Director….!

I hope to see all of our families here on Friday August 10th to celebrate the 28th year of MCDC!! 
Starting at 5:00pm, we will have a water slide on the preschool playground for children ages 3 and up, a bounce house on the Explorer playground for children ages 2 and under, popcorn, snow cones, a movie playing in the cafeteria, sidewalk chalk, bubbles and more! There will also be a display about our Outdoor Classrooms Projects.  Stop by and sign up to help! The classrooms will be closed, however, you will have access to the restrooms.
Please bring your chairs, blankets, pack a picnic and stay awhile.  This is a great opportunity to meet other families and watch the children’s mad playground skills.

Also coming up this month is our International Week August 20th-24th.  This is such a fun week for the children to learn about other children from all over the world!  Please let your child’s teachers know if you originate from another country, or have a special connection.  We would really love your involvement in making this a special week for the children.

On Thursday the 23rd, our preschool classrooms will take a trip around the world at 9:00am.  They will visit the other classrooms and learn a little about what they have been studying.  

Have a great month!!
Kelli Wright, Director

Upcoming Events:

August 4th=
ABA Staff Training 8am-12pm
August 7th=
Board Meeting

August 10th=
MCDC Anniversary Picnic 5pm-7pm
August 20th-24th=
International Week

August 21st=
Board Meeting

August 23rd=
Preschool Around the World 9am-10am
Coming Up in September:
Center Closed on 3rd for Labor Day
Board Meetings on 4th & 18th
Staff Meeting on 13th
Outdoor Playground Workdays on 21st & 22nd

Hello from Infant A
Hot, lazy days of summer for Infant A. Parents, please keep bringing in family photos and summer activity photos for our language wall. The babies enjoy seeing and talking about these photos.
 With the days being so hot, it is harder to do activities outside, so inside activities include using books more than usual.  When using books for your infant, set aside a special time each day, select books with short sentences, and simple illustrations. If your baby is old enough, let him or her hold a book and turn the pages. Begin by naming pictures and the story will come later. Stop and talk about anything in the book that your baby seems interested. Keep the conversation going and use many descriptive words. Most important:  repeat, repeat, and repeat. The more you repeat, the more you are establishing brain connections. 

New parents to our room:  Make sure you have sent in your doctor’s note for us to apply any needed lotions for your child. Stay cool and enjoy the rest of summer!

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)
Greetings from Infant B Beautiful Babies!  Have you ever thought about how to stimulate the visual senses in infants? Your newborn sees contrast, like black and white, most easily and can see objects from 8 to 12 inches away (about the distance to your face during breastfeeding). By 6 weeks, your infant can spot you from 15 to 20 feet away, and will soon be able to track your finger when you move it in front of his face. By 4 months, he can make out less contrasting colors clearly. In addition, by the time he is crawling and walking, he will be able to use his depth perception to judge distance as he explores. From birth, read them books with bright colors and bold patterns. Start playing games like pat a cake and peek-a-boo at about 4 months to help with hand-eye coordination. In addition, you can use simple finger plays such as The Itsy Bitsy Spider.

The Jammin Babies (Creeper A)
Greetings!

We have come to the end of the month of July.

The days and months are starting to fly.

August is here lots of activities and fun

We will try them all out but doubt we will be done.

Our theme is about moving and the things we do

Crawling, scooting, and walking just to name a few.

We will throw in some dancing and blow bubbles for fun

Then take a few walks to soak in the sun.

We will need each of you parents to lend an ear.

To sign your little ones in & out so we know they are here.

We say bye, bye to our big girls and boys

Who moved up to play with the older one’s toys
Till next time we will see you and share all our deeds

Have a wonderful month, and now we will leave.

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
We had a good July in the Creeper B class.  We did not get to go outside much because of the heat, but we had fun inside.  The parade went great and the babies loved it.
August will be a busy month.  The schools will be opening, which means move ups will start happening.  We will be saddened to see some leave us and move up to the toddlers, but know that they will be in good hands.  We are so excited to have new babies entering the classroom and getting to know new families.  

On August 10th, MCDC will be having an Anniversary picnic.  The picnic will be from 5:00-7:00 in the evening.  Be sure to bring a picnic dinner and come join the fun!  We hope that everyone has a fun and safe August!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
What beautiful swimming weather we have been having! We might not be able to take our toddlers swimming, but they sure have enjoyed playing in the water table.

We have talked a lot about summer this past month. We pretended to go camping, we roasted marshmallows, made s’mores “yummy,” and played a lot in the sandbox to name a few.

For circle time, we pretended to go on a shell hunt, on a picnic, and to the beach.

What is Coming Up?

During the month of August, the busy bees will focus on space and all about me.

Upcoming Event:

International week- August 20-24, 2018---We have not picked a country that we want to visit, yet. Parents, if you have suggestions, please let us know.

Reminders:

Please be discreet when you are dropping off during circle time. The children get distracted very easily.

Until next time Buzz………….
Moving Monsters (Toddler B)
What we will be learning
· This month we will be exploring the five senses and learning about our families!  It is going to be “All about me”!  Towards the end of the month, we will start discussing colors and learning all about them. 

At home activity ideas!
· While cooking dinner talk to your child about how the food smells, the color of it, and how it taste. 
· Have a scavenger hunt around the house and look for objects of a certain color
· READ, READ, READ!!!!!

Interesting Fact of the Month
· Reading aloud to young children is not only one of the best activities to stimulate language and cognitive skills; it also builds motivation, curiosity, and memory. Bardige, B. Talk to Me, Baby! (2009), Paul H Brookes Pub Co.
Reminders!
· Please apply sunscreen to your child before school each day
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing and appropriate for the season
· Please bring a nap mat and a sippy cup for your child every Monday and then take them home every Friday.  

Important Dates
· August 10th at 5:00 p.m. - MCDC Anniversary Picnic!
· August 20th – 24th International week!
The Safari Explorers (EA)
Can you believe the summer is almost over? We have enjoyed getting to play in the water this summer but sadly, good things have to end. Our last Water Play day will be July 31st. 

We are changing our classroom theme. You may have noticed that we have been taking everything that’s safari down and changing it to a tropical paradise! 

This month we will be talking about our families and what makes them special. If you have not already, please bring in a family picture. We will have it posted on the wall. 

Upcoming events:

· August 10 Annual Picnic 
Class Announcements:

· Please look at your child's clothes box for weather appropriate clothes make sure they fit. 

· Do not forget to take water cups home on Fridays, and give them a good washing. 
Underwater Explorers (EB)
Parents,

Hello August! We cannot believe July is over. The summer always seems to go by excessively fast, but it has definitely been full of fun activities. We will no longer have Water Play. The kids absolutely loved it! We will be posting pictures in our hallway soon.

In August, we will be having our International Week, August 20th-24th, 2018. We will be doing the country of Brazil. If anyone has been there or has anything to bring for that week… We definitely would love that! Thanks in advance!

Things to Remember:
· Please remember to sign your child in/out every day.

· Check cubbies daily for artwork, daily sheets, etc. 

If anyone has any questions or concerns, feel free to contact us anytime. Thank you!

The Perky Preschoolers (Pre-C)
We had a very fun and interesting summer! The children really enjoyed water play, and the many language and sensory activities with which we participated in. The letter bags seem to be a favorite, and we would like to encourage everyone to participate. Our newer students are doing well; they seem very content and comfortable.

This month our focus will be working on our fine motor skills. Some of our activities will include tearing, cutting and tracing, working with playdough, and painting. Our Themes/Letters of the Week will be:  Zoo Animals “Qq”, Numbers “Rr”, International Week/ Australia “Ss”, and What I Like About Me “Tt”.

Parent reminders: check file boxes and for weather appropriate clothing, fresh water, and please remember a full signature is required on the sign in-out sheet. We would like to thank all of our parents for your continued support. If at any time you have questions/ concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know. 
The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
Awesome August is here! We will say goodbye to our friends moving up to Pre A & welcome new friends from Pre C! During this transitional period in Pre B, please feel free to express any questions or concerns. We have a wonderful, exciting month planned in Pre B! The themes for the month will include:  Hawaiian Luau, Super Hero Week, America: The Melting Pot, & Dinosaurs week! We have many fun activities planned! 

Important Dates: 

· August 3rd-Luau 
· August 24th- Potluck 3pm.
During our International Week: America: The Melting Pot, we will be celebrating all of our cultural backgrounds! Please feel free to join us to share during that week. On Friday, August 24th @ 3pm, we are inviting everyone to join us for a “Melting Pot” potluck! We would love you to bring a dish from your cultural background or an old family recipe!

Parent Reminder:  Check cubbies daily & take home all of your child’s artwork. Bring two changes of clothes to leave in cubby. Check weekly lesson plans to ensure your child does not miss a special activity.
The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,
This month we are transitioning into a new school year. We will be saying sad good-byes to the last of the kindergarteners and welcoming the friends from Pre B. We are happy to have our new families for the coming year.
We anticipate having a fun and exciting year!
This month we will spend time getting to know one another and adjusting to new changes, learning routines and rules.
Our lessons begin in September after the Labor Day holiday.  Look for the details in our September Newsletter. 
The themes for this month are: Nursery Rhymes/Fairy Tales, International Week and Getting To Know One Another.
We finished Water Play in July.  We wish those children celebrating birthdays this month, “Happy Birthday.”
The Pre-k A Parent Handbook will be given out. Please fill out any necessary forms and return to us ASAP.
Again we say, “Welcome to Pre-k A” new students and Parents.  Happy End of Summer!
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